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NORTH PINE HISTORICAL SOCIETY INC.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 8 OCTOBER 2012 AT THE
 PINE RIVERS HERITAGE MUSEUM
Opening: Meeting opened at 1.08pm by President, Judy Dohle.

Attendance:  Peg McGurk, Joan Stephenson, Tony Watson, John Coutts, Eric Dohle, Judy Dohle, Terry Murphy, Diane Bradbury, Joan Baker-Winn, Charlie Nolan, Patti Coutts, Karen Taylor, Keith Beakey and Carly Hughes
Apologies:  Paul Smith, David Dwyer, Betty Williamson, Gladys Kretschmann, Andrea Quaile

Minutes from the previous Meeting:  Judy Dohle moved and Peg McGurk seconded the acceptance of the Minutes as tabled.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Summary for September:

Opening Balance:



          $11,367...97
            Income: 
 Tea Money        $12.00
                     
             M’ship Fees P Campbell    20.00
            Closing Balance:




$11,399.97
            Term Deposit:
          




$ 1,641.48


Total Balance




           $13,041.45


It was moved by Judy Dohle that Expenses incurred by John Coutts in the amount of $85 for Hardware Supplies to install the posts (Cemetery Project) be paid.  Seconded by Karen Taylor.
Secretary’s Report:  Joan spoke to the Meeting on a request by Dr. Michael Whiticker to interview Gladys Kretschmann for a current project of his.  Joan to notify Michael that Gladys will be unable to comply due to her failing health. 

Joan B-W read the correspondence inwards and outwards and tabled a motion that the Inwards be tabled and the Outwards endorsed.  Moved Joan and 2nd Terry Murphy.
Carly’s Museum Report:  A reminder that the next Heritage Talk will be on the 14 November by Charlie Nolan. 10. 00 Am. Please ring 32857213 to book.

Toy Box:  Exhibition from 23 November 2012 for Christmas. 

General Business: • Tony reported on the progress of NPHSI Website and 

was happy to advise us that we have 2 sponsors:  Bank of Qld and Landscape Yard, Dohles Rocks Road. He will be visiting further possible sponsors in the near future and had others ‘thinking about it’.


                               • Joan to contact Caboolture Aero Museum and organise/book our group for a visit on the morning of the 10th Dec. She is also to check out venues/menus and prices for Lunch on Bribie Is.  Bribie Sports Club, RSL and Bongaree Bowls Club to be contacted.  Arrangements have already been made

with Leonie at Bribie Is. Seaside Museum for a visit following lunch.  All members agreed with the Program for our Annual Bus Trip.  

•   All members will receive an invitation to the Opening of the Leith Barter Room at Pine Rivers Heritage Museum on Friday 30th November, 10.30am – 12.00 noon. 

KALLANGUR HISTORY:  Judy spoke on the history of some of the early pioneers.

•
Ruby Allison, after whom Allison Street was named.

•
Leroy’s Old Pie Shop in Anzac Avenue

•
Aerial photo of Kallangur in the 1950’s

•
Book by Colin Fischer Kallangur 1909-1917

   Judy read some information from this history on Identities & Shop Proprietors, Local Farmers.  

· Dairying 1931 – Hot milk, low of 6d a gallon to 1/-.

· Marsden Boys Home commenced 1929

· Bickle’s property, Pocket Road Cricket Club functioned for some years until it closed in 1936.

· Fischer’s General Store (some prices)

                          1d  ice cream 
                          3d  ice cream (large)

                          3d  bread

                          5d  1lb sugar

                          2/6 cooked chicken

                          5d  Rinso (laundry powder)

                          10d doz Eggs

                          2/6  doz large bottles Tristram drinks


Judy passed around a location map with names and shops etc. marked.

•
Hugh McLachlan arrived from Scotland in 1890.


Mac’s Lane named after Mc Millan and McLachlan Families.

Patti & John Coutts spoke of their visit to the Maryborough Historical Society and how they were made very welcome and shown around by the members. 

Judy read her President’s Report as retiring President. Some highlights

of the year were Government House and Newstead House Visits.
     Jude Perryn donated to the Society a book on the history of the Houghton Family.

                           The General Meeting closed at 2.10 pm.  

AGM 8 October 2012    Carly Hughes, Curator PRHM officiated.

Election of Office Bearers: 

President:  Judy Dohle nominated by Peg McGurk. There being no further nominations, Judy accepted, unopposed. All in Favour 

Treasurer:  Patti Coutts nominated by Terry Murphy. There being no further nominations, Patti accepted, unopposed.  All in Favour
Secretary:  Joan Baker-Winn nominated by Joan Stephenson.  There being no further nominations, Joan accepted, unopposed.  All in Favour. 

Vice President:  Charlie Nolan nominated by Karen Taylor. There being no further nominations, Charlie accepted, unopposed.  All in Favour.  

Retiring Past Vice President Peg McGurk was thanked for her contribution to the Society as vice president and this was endorsed by a round of acclamation by members. 

Carly was thanked for officiating and General Meeting recommenced at 2.20pm.

•    Members viewed photos of Early Kallangur provided by Terry Murphy.

  Meeting concluded at 2.30pm followed by afternoon tea. Next Meeting 12 Nov.
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